CCKC Board Meeting Minutes

October 12,2020

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, Denny Hartmann, George Broecker, Dennis Cronin, Larry Mills, Mark Delcase, Scott Jackson, Dan Christiansen, Sergio Pappa, Andy Hiller, Alex Modic and Jerry Lis. Rebecca Paukner was excused.

Minutes:

The minutes were done by Paul Coleman and Larry Mills. Motion to accept the minutes made by Scott Jackson. 2nd by Denny Hartmann. The motion passed.

Don Lauko has submitted his resignation as HRO at shotgun. Thank you for your service.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: The revenue for September was lower than the previous month but up from last year. Currently working on reports for the CPA to file the club's taxes. Depreciation updates are needed from all HRO's. Expenses for the tractor repairs were charged to shotgun and should be club expenses.

RIFLE/PISTOL:

Bob Tollman: September and the beginning of October have been busy. We have had good turnouts. We're having shooters waiting for benches. The 22 range has been doing real well. We added 55 new memberships in September and 22 so far in October plus renewals. The baffles are being redone and everything is doing fine. Several sheriffs departments are rescheduling during the next two weeks. The 50 yard range and punch list need to be completed yet. The post protectors need to be reinstalled.

AIRGUN:

Alex Modic: We're doing good. Getting close to finishing our outdoor season. We hosted a 120 shot match a couple of weeks ago. We could still use some dirt.

ARCHERY:

Don Walker: We're doing real good. The 5 spot league has started. The lumber has ben purchased for new targets. This will make a good winter project. The ongoing problem with the beavers continues. We need a course of action. They are causing damage as well as posing safety concerns. Is it possible to request some assistance fomr the DNR? Dan Christiansen will check into this.

SHOTGUN:

Denny Hartmann: We had a heck of a weekend. All 5 traps and skeet were busy. We were only open 16 days in September. Many rainy days. We are seeing new people especially with the McHenry range closing. Revenue is still down ytd. Larry Mills and Denny Hartmann will be discussing fees, labor and other topics. Cost of shells was recorded under reloading supplies and will be adjusted. We now receive separate invoices for shells and reloading supplies. Denny and Larry will be working on a proposal for next month. The new pos will take inventory. There will be no override on pricing and will transfer to quickbooks.

Black Powder:

Dan Christiansen: We always have a few people on the range, when we are open. The 22 range is drawing people like a magnet. We are using 6 benches to maintain social distancing. We found 22 casings by the black powder as well as some 9mm brass. We'd like to catch whoever is shooting there. We have targets with holes in them at the 22 range. Maybe it's time to change the combo on the gate.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: We hosted a match last weekend. We had 37 shooters. Everything went well. The BSA camped out all weekend and used the 22 range. The range is in very good shape.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Paul Coleman received a letter from Yvette Cole. He said the issue had already been discussed and that anything further was just a divisive point of contention and not in the best interest of the club. He declared the issue over.

OLD BUSINESS:

Paul Coleman received a call from Randy Kirkman regarding a Bristol resident complaint about noise at 7:30 on a Monday night. He asked for a clarification of our hours. Paul explained that our hours of operation are 9am to 9 pm. We can legally shoot 6 to 11 and holidays, but we voluntarily do not, because we want to be good neighbors. Paul further explained that we do not have control over shooters that are not on our range.

The contractor that will be installing the new system in the main clubhouse did an inspection. We are waiting for him to provide an electrical plan. Stan Raciak has volunteered to install the electric. Updates will be provided as they become available.

A hunter safety class was held on October 3rd. Ralph Bonn, Dennis Cronin, Andy Hiller, Mike Merrill, Todd Ogren and Kevin Spring were kind enough to assist Paul Coleman. We had 33 students. Thanks Guys

There was a motion that we continue the current Covid 19 protecal restrictions, including the wearing of masks made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Larry Mills. The motion passed. The new phone service should be finished by October 19. Frontier needs to release our phone numbers. This should save money and improve service.

NEW BUSINESS:

None.

There was a motion to adjourn made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Dennis Cronin. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 7:55. Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann,